SWINTON COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
27th August, 2008

Meeting commenced:
6.00 p.m.
"
ended:
8.05 p.m.
PRESENT:
Norman Shacklady, Beech Farm Residents' Association - in the Chair

Community Representatives

Jean Appleby - Friends of Victoria Park


Brian Elsey - Moorside Rangers Football Club


John Etherson - Seniors Action Group (SAGS)


Nicola Hall - Swinton Moorside Children’s Centre (Spurgeons)


Krys Hill - Swinton Allotments Group


Pat Higson - Swinton Families (Spurgeons)


Louise Jackson - Clifton Over 60’s 


Liz James - Swinton Open Space Community Association 


Dennis Schofield - Deans Sports and Youth Club


Christine Sigurnjak - Swinton Transport Group


Stuart Thompson - Pendlebury and Clifton Enterprise


Ward Councillors

Councillors Bernard Lea and Barry Warner (Pendlebury Ward)


Councillors Derek Antrobus  fillin "other names" and Bill Hinds (Swinton North Ward)

Councillors Martin O’Neill and Joe O’Neill (Swinton South Ward)


ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:



Kevin Brady - Area Co-ordinator



Tommy Curran - Salford Community Leisure



Inspector Robert Findlow - Greater Manchester Police



Tracy Jacobs - Community Development Worker



Steven Lee - Urban Vision



Brenda Worthington - SPCT Community Health Development Worker 

29.
OPEN FORUM

The meeting commenced with an open forum at which those present raised matters of concern as set out in Minutes 30 and 31 below.
30.
GREEN BUDGET

Councillor Bernard Lea asked the Area Co-ordinator to examine ways of dealing with the situation whereby the number of grass verges and roundabouts in the area which required maintenance were becoming too many to be dealt with under existing budget resources.  He gave examples as the Agecroft Commercial Park and roundabout.


Stuart Thompson indicated that PACE had fulfilled their obligations and were seeking new challenges and offered, therefore, to help with the situation.  Councillor Lea asked the Director of Engineering to liaise with Mr. Thompson as to his offer and thanked PACE for their valuable actions in the area.  The Area Co-ordinator confirmed that the issues referred to by Councillor Lea had been raised with the Leader of the Council and the Lead Member for the Environment but that, as no extra funding was available, a reallocation of resources might be necessary.

31.
BEECH FARM PLAYING FIELDS - CONDITION AND SHOWERS

Brian Elsey reported that the showers in the changing room at Beech Farm playing fields were not en suite and did not fulfil modern requirements and were, therefore, to be turned off.  The interior of the building also required work.

The Chair referred to an incident where resources had been wasted and the pitches at Beech Farm damaged because mowing had been undertaken even though the ground was too soft, due to recent heavy rain, to bear the weight of the equipment.  

32.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Cooke, Dawson and Maureen Lea and Bob Docherty, Natasha Jentle, Maureen Wilkinson and the Neighbourhood Manager.

33.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

The minutes of the meeting held on 10th June, 2008, were approved as a correct record and the issues described in Minutes 34 to 37  below raised as matters arising.

34.
MEMBERSHIP OF THE COMMITTEE

It was reported that Christine Sigurnjak had confirmed her continuing membership of the Community Committee as a representative of the Swinton Public Transport Users Group.
35.
MEMBERSHIP OF THE BUDGET SUB-GROUP

RESOLVED:
THAT Liz James represent the Swinton South Ward on the Budget Sub-Group.  

36.
ENVIRONMENTAL ACTIVITIES IN THE AGECROFT AREA

It was reported that the Lead Members for, respectively, Environment and Planning had approved schemes for the corner of Agecroft Road/Lumns Lane which would enhance the area and provide an improved facility for local children and approved improvements to the Lumns Lane/Agecroft Road junction.

37.
TELEPHONE BOXES

Due to the indisposition of the Neighbourhood Manager it was not possible for a report to be submitted on the level of usage and incidence of vandalism at the telephone boxes currently located at Moorside Road, Swinton, and Manchester Road, Clifton.

38.
POLICE ISSUES

Inspector Findlow reported on significant falls in crime statistics for the area in comparison with the same period in 2007.  Crimes such as burglary, robbery and vehicle crime had fallen by 14.5% compared to a citywide reduction of 8%.  The Inspector gave details of operations which had been introduced to tackle particular incidences of anti-social behaviour.  As a result the number of such incidents over the August Bank Holiday showed a 23% decrease - the largest in Salford.

Surprisingly, however, the number of burglaries had increased.  This could be largely attributed to burglars being able to gain access to dwellings via ground floor windows which had been left open or by using mechanical devices to steal keys via letterboxes.  Inspector Findlow circulated a leaflet which had been produced containing advice on the subject and indicated that the crime appeared to be opportunistic rather than organised.  The Area Co-ordinator reported that Salford City Council had been made aware of the trend at an early stage and had commissioned research and analysis and would report on the outcome to a future meeting. 

Inspector Findlow confirmed that incidents on railways could be reported direct to the GMP who would involve the specialist transport police if necessary.  Councillor Joe O’Neill thanked the GMP for their successful work in the Swinton South area and Inspector Findlow gratefully acknowledged the input from a range of partners and reported that efforts were being made to establish a Home Watch Co-ordinator for the area.


Members discussed the reasons why residents might not report crimes to the police including fear of reprisals and apathy.  Inspector Findlow and the Ward Councillors gave details of the ways in which they had invited people to report incidents by way of surgeries.  It was agreed that the topic should be discussed at a future themed meeting and the Community Development Worker agreed to secure input from young people via the Youth Service.  Inspector Findlow agreed to see if any information of relevance to Salford could be extracted from the British Crime Survey which asked if people had been a victim of crime.


Reference was made to some areas and incidents which Inspector Findlow agreed to look into and see if action could be taken by the LPDG.  The Inspector acknowledged the work of the Council in introducing alleygating schemes and improved street lighting to deal with anti-social behaviour on Blantyre Street/Moorside Road.


Councillor B.J. Lea reminded Members of the importance of getting an incident number when reporting problems to the police. 


The Committee congratulated the GMP on their achievements in reducing crime in the Swinton area and thanked them for their efforts.

39.
HIGHWAYS CAPITAL AND REVENUE DEVOLVED BUDGETS 2008/09

Steven Lee submitted a report outlining the contents of the various parts of the Highway Programme and the schemes which were to be undertaken in the Swinton area under each section.


The Capital Budget was intended to secure improvements to assets.  Apart from essential maintenance the Council gave priority to road safety measures and sustainable transport initiatives.  Local schemes which were to be included in the 2008/09 Capital Budget were:-

· A6 Chorley Road Route Scheme Phase 2 - tactile paving and dropped crossings at all side road junctions along the A6 from the Salford Civic Centre to Irlams o’th’ Height.
· A6 Chorley Road Pelican Crossing Improvements - upgrading the existing pelican crossing adjacent to the Swinton Post Office.

· A666 Bolton Road/Station Road Junction - redesigning the junction to include pedestrian facilities; a second phase is proposed to resurface and introduce high friction surfacing on all approaches.


In 2007/08 a budget of £100,000 had been devolved to the Community Committee and the report gave an assessment of progress on the schemes which the Committee, at their meeting on 11th December, 2007, had agreed should be funded under this budget:-

· Rake Lane/Lumns Lane - speed management measures were to be introduced on site shortly.

· Cromwell Road/Hamilton Street, Phase 1 - the implementation of traffic calming was to be on site in Autumn, 2008.

· Pendlebury Road Residents’ Parking - implemented.

· Resurfacing of North Dean Street - under consideration.

· Resurfacing of Gaskell Street - to be on site in Autumn, 2008.


The report set out progress in the renewal of damaged and worn pavements and carriageways in the area.  Details were given of the types of works which could be undertaken under the revenue budget.  The report indicated that a revenue budget of £10,000 was to be devolved to the Community Committee in 2008/09 to remediate local concerns that fell into these categories of works.


The Community Development Worker submitted a report containing details of projects which the Committee might consider funding under the devolved highways capital or revenue budgets in 2008/09 and inviting Members to suggest other schemes which might be funded under these budgets in the future.


A number of points arose during discussions on the reports:-

· Mainstream funding (rather than the devolved budget) was to be sought to cover the cost of introducing zig zag and double yellow lines in the vicinity of the Moorside Children’s Centre.

· North Dean Street was an unadopted road so that, if the resurfacing scheme previously approved by the Committee was to proceed, the road would have to be brought up to a standard where it could be adopted.  Councillors B.J. Lea and Antrobus outlined alternative ways in which this could be achieved.  Councillor Lea reported that Housing 21 had confirmed that they could implement a scheme to the required standard at less cost than that outlined in the report.  Councillor Antrobus felt that the options outlined in the report would be less likely to require constant maintenance in the future.

· The Director of Engineering agreed to (a) look into reports that United Utilities had dug up, and replaced to a lower standard, a resurfaced area of Worsley Street, (b) provide for circulation with the minutes the programme, and likely timescale, of works for the Station Road/Bolton Road junction, (c) examine a report of a dip in the road near the railway bridge in Clifton and (d) provide Councillor B.J. Lea with a revised version of the map circulated at the meeting so as to show road works in the area approaching Kearsley.

( NB – arising from (b) above – since the meeting was held it has been confirmed that the contract should be completed by 29th August , 2008. An additional two weeks will be required to complete works on the traffic lights . Subject to confirmation of funding it is intended to undertake a second phase of works on Station Road for six to eight weeks commencing on 22nd September, 2008) .

· Councillor B.J. Lea drew attention to the potholes on Chorley Road at the entrance to the Salford Civic Centre and suggested that priority should be given to dealing with potholes on those roads which were used as part of a school run and which, therefore, received a high level of wear and tear.  


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT progress to date on the projects previously approved by the Community Committee be noted.




(2) THAT the balance of the 2007/08 Revenue Budget be utilised to fund the following projects:-

· Provision of lockable bollards to restrict vehicular access to the Sefton Road footpath but allow safe access by the Allotment Association and prams etc.
· To remove the fencing on the East Lancashire Road.




(3) THAT the resurfacing works, including lighting and drainage on North Dean Street, previously approved by the Committee continue and that the work to bring the street to the standard where it could be adopted by the Council proceed and the actual cost be reported to a future meeting.




(4) THAT, if the cost of the 2008/09 Cromwell Road/Hamilton Street scheme allow sufficient surplus, £25,000 be allocated to fund traffic calming on Thorne Road.




(5) THAT the actions taken and proposed with regard to traffic calming on Deans Road be noted.




(6) THAT a decision on whether the traffic calming scheme on Ash Drive is still a priority for the Community Committee be made at a future meeting.




(7) THAT consideration of options for traffic calming on Broomhall Road/ Broomfield Road be deferred pending a site meeting between Ward Councillors and engineers to clarify the most appropriate type of scheme.




(8) THAT the appreciation of the Committee for the work of the Environmental Task Group in formulating recommendations on schemes for funding under the devolved budget be recorded.




(9) THAT  , when the Council’s policy on potholes is to be revised, the Director of Engineering ensure that account is taken of the suggestions put forward by Councillor Lea as to the most appropriate depth at which action is to be taken . 

40.
BUDGET SUB-GROUP

The Community Development Worker (a) submitted a schedule containing the recommendations made by the Budget Sub-Group at their meeting on 12th August, 2008, and the financial position statement as at 4th August, 2008, and (b) reported that, since the Sub-Group met, it had been clarified that the terms for making payments under the SPAA restricted grants to a maximum of £500 so that the recommendations of the Sub-Group would have to be adjusted accordingly.  


In response to a question from Councillor Martin O’Neill she confirmed that possible sites for basing the CCTV camera on the Valley Estate would be assessed and a report back made at a future meeting.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the recommendations made by the Budget Sub-Group at their meeting on 12th August, 2008, as adjusted to reflect the reduced grants which can be paid under SPAA, be dealt with as set out in the Appendix to these minutes.
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(2) THAT the financial position statement as at 4th August, 2008, be noted.
41.
ITEMS FOR INFORMATION

A number of items were submitted for information at the meeting:-

· The August, 2008, issue of SOSCA News.

· The Spring 2008, issue of the Swinton Community Newsletter.

· Details of the “Celebrating Communities” event to be held at Buile Hill Park on Wednesday, 29th October, 2008.

· Details of how Members could apply to become Independent Members of the Council’s Standards Committee.

42.
GOOD NEWS ITEMS

Members reported on a number of items of good news for the area:-

· The programme for the Salford Garden Party to be held on Saturday, 6th September, 2008, outside the Salford Civic Centre on Chorley Road was circulated.

· Councillor Antrobus congratulated the Swinton Allotments Association on the high quality of their displays at the Salford Show.

· Councillor Martin O’Neill said that participants in the SOSCA Fun Day had enjoyed themselves despite the very poor weather.

· The Beech Field Residents’ Association had held their first well attended bingo hotpot on Folly Lane.

· The Swinton Anglers had become registered as a bank side assistance and could, therefore, offer open college network training at a reduced cost.

· A community engagement event on the LIVIA project was to be held between 1.00 p.m. to 5.00 p.m. on Sunday, 28th September, 2008, commencing with lunch at St. Thomas’s Church and involving a walk around the area.

43.
ARRANGEMENTS FOR THE NEXT MEETING OF THE COMMUNITY COMMITTEE 

Members discussed how the next Community Committee, which was to discuss the theme of “Older People and Services for Elderly People” should proceed.  It was agreed that (a) the formal business of the Committee should be dealt with prior to the themed event taking place, (b) the meeting should commence with lunch at 12.30 p.m. followed by the formal meeting at 1.15 p.m. with a view to the community event concluding by no later than 4.00 p.m., (c) the meeting would be held on Tuesday, 14th October, 2008, at the Masonic Hall in Pendlebury and (d)the cost of the event should be met by using funds from Resource Centre. 
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APPENDIX TO THE SWINTON COMMUNITY COMMITTEE ON 27TH AUGUST , 2008: DECISIONS ON GRANT APPLICATIONS BASED UPON THE RECOMMENDATIONS OF THE SWINTON BUDGET GROUP HELD ON 12th AUGUST 2008 




		APPLICANT

		TOTAL GRANT SOUGHT

		PURPOSE




		DECISION

		    BUDGET

		COMMENTS



		1. Swinton Neighbourhood Team


Deferred for further information from Karen MacDonald

		£13977.50

		CCTV Camera (Valley)

		Agreed £13977.50

		Devolved

		Would like to see information as to how the Valley has been identified as a priority area.



		2. 100th Salford Cubs



		£146.40

		Room Hire

		Agreed £146.40

		CH&WB

		



		3. City Of Salford Sea Cadets



		£715.75

		Equipment

		Sub Group recommend-ed £715.75 but it was reduced to £500

		SPAA

		The Committee were advised that grants payable under SPAA could not be more than £500 



		4. Italian Kids

		£1259.00

		Equipment, Storage & Room Hire




		Part Fund £490 for Room Hire & Educational Toys

		Devolved

		Advise group to look for storage at Local Government surplus.



		5. Swinton Children & Youth Partnership




		£2455.00

		Minibus Running Costs 

		Agreed £2455.00

		Devolved

		Send short reminder to all applicants that they can book the minibus free of charge. If MIDAS training is needed it can be organised.





		APPLICANT

		TOTAL GRANT SOUGHT

		PURPOSE




		RECOMMENDATION

		    BUDGET

		COMMENTS



		6. Swinton Athletic FC

		£4960.00

		Pitch Hire, Fees, Transport & Sundries




		Sub Group recommend-ed Part Fund £1000  but it was reduced to £500

		SPAA

		Advise group about the minibus.

The Committee were advised that grants payable under SPAA could not be more than £500



		7. Swinton Car Project

		£5000.00

		Rent




		Part Fund £2900.00

		Devolved

		Unit Rent only



		8. Pendlebury Coyotes

		£6380.00

		Hall Hire




		Sub Group recommend-ed £6380 but it was reduced to £4359.36

		£1338.73 CHWB

£2520.64 Devolved


£2520.64 SPAA

		The Committee were advised that grants payable under SPAA could not be more than £500



		9. Valley Community Centre Mgt Committee

		£7311.00

		Consultation & Design Costs




		Agreed £7311.00

		Devolved

		Group to submit article for next Newsletter.



		10. Moorside PTA 

		£9956.00

		Whiteboards




		Refused

		

		Not Community Committee’s role to fund. Should be funded by school and does not represent value for money.



		11. Mixed Martial Arts

		£10101.20

		Equipment & Storage




		Agreed

		£2693.60 Devolved

£2693.60 SPAA

( reduced to £500)

		The Committee were advised that grants payable under SPAA could not be more than £500






